EISENHOWER HAPPENINGS

OCTOBER 2023



DEAR PARENTS/GUARDIANS,

Hello and Happy Fall! If your student took the Spring 2023 PSSA test at Eisenhower, you should have received a PSSA Parent Report generated by the Dept. of Ed.

A few reminders from my Back to School Night Presentation:

- If you student is out sick, we need a written excuse within three days of them returning to school.
- CH board policy 246, states that students are not permitted to bring cupcakes as a birthday treat.
- Dropping students off in the parking lot near Lincoln and 23rd Street is not permitted at any time.
- So that the parents of safety advisors, band and chorus participants and before school care can drop off their student out front, please do not block the throughway at the end of the parking lot (where you see two STOP signs). Cars should be able to get through, at all times, past the PAC and the front of the building.

Enjoy the long weekend!!

Sincerely, Sandy Fauser

IMPORTANT DATES/EVENTS

Oct. 4 - Walk/Bike To School - Meet at Willow Park at 7:45am

Oct. 6 - SCHOOL CLOSED

Oct. 9 - SCHOOL CLOSED (Columbus Day)

Oct. 10 - 3rd grade 9-1-1 presentation from Cumberland County

Department of Public Safety

Oct. 10 - PTO Mtg (6:30pm - Library)

Oct. 10-12 - 5th Grade Musical Auditions

Oct. 12 - Picture Day

Oct. 13 - Fire Prevention Day

Oct. 18 - Wear orange for Unity Day

Oct. 20 - STEAM Day

Oct. 27 - PTO Fall Fest (4-7pm @ Hvr)

Oct. 31 - Fall Festivals

Nov. 3 - End of the 1st Marking Period



SAFETY/BEHAVIOR CORNER

Did you know.....

Sudden cardiac arrest is something we take very seriously and know that it can happen at any time. We are fortunate to have a district that fully supports the health and safety of our students and staff. Along with having a registered nurse in every building that is fully trained in CPR and use of an AED, we each have a "team" of staff (teachers and aides) trained in both also. Our team of staff respond to assist the nurse whenever there is a medical emergency in the school. We have been offering CPR/AED for staff and currently have over 30 staff trained. We have consulted with representatives from AED companies and the Peyton Walker foundation to do walk throughs of our buildings to make sure we have enough AED's. We have AED's in multiple locations in each building to make sure there is quick and easy access wherever you may be in a building. Our athletic department also has several AED's to support the various athletic events going on daily. Each athletic team has at least one coach that is trained in CPR/AED use. In addition, our nursing staff goes over the location of each AED in their building and a brief overview of the AED as they are now very user friendly and talk you through its use. Last school year we were able to order new AED's for the school buildings through a Lion Foundation grant so we have some of the newest AED's available. As for students, our 8th grade health does a section on hands only CPR and goes over the use of an AED. Our HS health class also offers hands only CPR and AED as part of their curriculum.

MRS. BUDMAN'S PODCAST

Mrs. Budman's class has produced a podcast **How to Succeed in 5th Grade**, just for you!

Check out the newest episode "Managing 5th Grade Pressures" here:

https://open.spotify.com/episode/7rFWbVq009AROS8ceoUbTh?si=Cn7In2XCR7Klup_-RdHQzw



NEWS FROM THE PTO

The Camp Hill Elementary Parent Teacher Organization (CHEPTO) is dedicated to serving Hoover, Eisenhower, and Lion Academy learners and their families, grades K-5. CHEPTO raises funds to support school activities and organizes events for our families to enjoy together, including Fall Fest, May Fair, and roller skating parties.

As we gear up for the 2023-2024 school year, there are plenty of opportunities to get involved! We are forming several subcommittees, which will offer even more chances to have input and make an impact. Our ability to continue to offer programming and other events relies on help from volunteers. Without your help, we'll need to drastically cut back on what we can do.

Help us make this the best year yet!

<u>Please join our next meeting on October 10th, at 6:30 PM in the Eisenhower library. There will</u> <u>also be an option to join via Zoom, if you prefer.</u> Please join us to hear more about our plans for the 2023-2024 school year, and all the ways you can help!

If you are interested in more information, email us at chepto@icloud.com.

WELCOME TO LEADER IN ME

Each new school year brings opportunities for academic growth and growth in all areas of development. Although children must be knowledgeable when they graduate, they must also be healthy, engaged, responsible, and caring people.

We're grateful you're here at our school and we're excited to partner with you and your child. As a *Leader in Me* School, we believe that every member of your family has greatness and we can't wait to learn and grow from you! *Leader in Me* (LiM) is an evidence-based, comprehensive school-improvement model—developed in partnership with educators and FranklinCovey—that empowers students with the leadership and life skills they need to thrive in a global community.

Our school has chosen to operate through a uniquely different lens. *Leader in Me* is about empowering your child to reach their full potential while ultimately finding their voice. As a school, the staff in this building have made five core commitments to your child. We call these our Core Paradigms. In these paradigms you will find the belief and way we view all students. At this school we see that:

- Everyone is a leader.
- Everyone has genius.
- Change starts with me.
- We empower students to lead their own learning.
- Educators and families partner to develop the whole person.

Not only do these paradigms apply to your student, they apply to all of us!

Leader in Me provides our school with the vision and language to lead the school in a way that addresses all areas of development. As each child discovers and develops their unique gifts and talents, they are given opportunities to lead. As leaders, they become active, engaged partners in their own education, and their self-confidence, responsibility, and initiative grows. The children quickly understand the benefits of different gifts and talents; they learn to listen to new ideas, work together to achieve results, and motivate one another to be the best.

We hope your school enjoys sharing these new opportunities. Together, we will see each child grow throughout the year.



PBIS - SCHOOL STORE!!

We have appreciated the donations that we have received to keep our school store a success! If you would like to donate, please see the Amazon Wishlist: https://a.co/6bMpK7B or we would also love AMAZON gift cards, any amount. Thank you for considering and making this a wonderful experience for all the students.

The PBIS Team

SCHEDULES

EISENHOWER DAILY SCHEDULE

2023-2024 HANDBOOK

CAMP HILL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL HANDBOOK

LUNCH INFORMATION

FOOD SERVICES



DISTRICT NEWS

CHROMEBOOK BASICS

SCHOOLOGY AND PARENT PORTAL INFORMATION

CHSD NEWS AND INFORMATION

Click here for district updates and information.

HEALTH INFORMATION

FROM THE NURSE'S OFFICE

RESOURCES FOR PARENTS

COUNSELOR'S CORNER

TEACHER DIRECTORY/WEBSITES



EISENHOWER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Eisenhower Elementary School is tge grades 3-5 elementary school in Camp Hill School District.

sfauser@camphillsd.k12.pa.us

717) 901-2600

camphillsd.k12.pa.us/Page/1...

